April 24, 2024 - Reno City Council Meeting - Item # D.3 Pembroke Flat Field

Wr!tten c.or Name On Behalf Of Ward Email Address Phone Number Address Support Oppose e Date
Voicemail
7 0 3 10
Written Jose Escobedo jiescobedo1978@gmail.com 1 Monday 04/15/2024, 4:19 PM
Written Denise Mejia mejiadenice93@gmail.com 1 Monday 04/15/2024, 4:27 PM
Written Carla Escobedo carlaescobedo76@gmail.com 1 Monday 04/15/2024, 4:47 PM
Written Marc Radow Battle Born Futbol Club marc@battlebornfc.com 1 Monday 04/15/2024, 4:57 PM
Written Bianca Galeano galeanojazz@gmail.com 1 Monday 04/15/2024, 6:03 PM
Written Kaitlin kecocard@gmail.com 1 Monday 04/15/2024, 6:20 PM
Written Sarah McCalden smccalden@ymail.com 1 Monday 04/15/2024, 7:36 PM
Written Katherine Jackson kbhill74@gmail.com 1 Tuesday 04/16/2024 6:48 AM
Written Jayden Elliott jayden.elliott08 @icloud.com 1 Tuesday 04/16/2024 3:20 PM
Written Jayden Elliott jayden.elliott08@icloud.com 0 Tuesday 04/16/2024 3:20 PM
Ali Carrillo carrillormzl@gmail.com 1 Tuesday 04/16/2024 8:46 PM
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4/17/24, 2:15 PM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

Reform Field Allocation (Conditional Support for Pembroke Sports Complex, Project
23130.00)

Ali <carrillormz1@gmail.com>
Tue 4/16/2024 8:46 PM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>;Planning Tech <PlanningTech@reno.gov>
Ccinfo@battlebornfc.com <Info@battlebornfc.com>

Dear City of Reno Council Members and Planners,

| support more fields but | want fairness in field allocation. Nothing has been done to
ensure that more resources going to the same allocation system will improve access and
availability! | speak out to ensure that you are accountable that these fields and all City
resources are for all residents. Permits to use city fields should be rotated among
interested groups to ensure equal access and equity. Do not allow the status quo to
monopolize this or any precious resource like the Moana Springs Field. An independent
body, not conflicted with personal and business interest, should review and allocate fields
to leagues and clubs that represent the interests, growth, and opportunities for all
residents.

-Ali Carrillo

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtNGM50S 1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ... 1/1



4/16/24, 4:16 PM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

Reform Field Allocation (Conditional Support for Pembroke Sports Complex, Project
23130.00)

Bianca Galeano <galeanojazz@gmail.com>
Mon 4/15/2024 6:03 PM

To:Planning Reno <Planning@reno.gov>;Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>
Cciinfo@battlebornfc.com <info@battlebornfc.com>

Dear City of Reno Council Members and Planners,

| support more fields but | want fairness in field allocation. Nothing has been done to ensure that
more resources going to the same allocation system will improve access and availability! | speak out to
ensure that you are accountable that these fields and all City resources are for all residents. Permits to
use city fields should be rotated among interested groups to ensure equal access and equity. Do not
allow the status quo to monopolize this or any precious resource like the Moana Springs Field. An
independent body, not conflicted with personal and business interest, should review and allocate
fields to leagues and clubs that represent the interests, growth, and opportunities for all residents.

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtNGM50S 1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ... 1/1



4/16/24, 4:06 PM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

Reform Field Allocation (Conditional Support for Pembroke Sports Complex, Project
23130.00)

Carla Escobedo <carlaescobedo76@gmail.com>

Mon 4/15/2024 4:47 PM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>;Planning Reno <Planning@reno.gov>

Dear City of Reno Council Members and Planners,

I support more fields but | want fairness in field allocation. Nothing has been done to ensure that more
resources going to the same allocation system will improve access and availability! | speak out to ensure
that you are accountable that these fields and all City resources are for all residents. Permits to use city
fields should be rotated among interested groups to ensure equal access and equity. Do not allow the
status quo to monopolize this or any precious resource like the Moana Springs Field. An independent
body, not conflicted with personal and business interest, should review and allocate fields to leagues and
clubs that represent the interests, growth, and opportunities for all residents.

-Carla Escobedo

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtNGM50S 1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ... 1/1



4/16/24, 4:05 PM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

Reform Field Allocation (Conditional Support for Pembroke Sports Complex, Project
23130.00)

Denice Mejia <mejiadenice93@gmail.com>

Mon 4/15/2024 4:27 PM

To:info@battlebornfc.com <info@battlebornfc.com>;Planning Reno <Planning@reno.gov>;Public Comment - CC
<PublicComment@reno.gov>

Dear City of Reno Council Members and Planners,

| support more fields but | want fairness in field allocation. Nothing has been done to ensure that more
resources going to the same allocation system will improve access and availability! | speak out to ensure
that you are accountable that these fields and all City resources are for all residents. Permits to use city
fields should be rotated among interested groups to ensure equal access and equity. Do not allow the
status quo to monopolize this or any precious resource like the Moana Springs Field. An independent
body, not conflicted with personal and business interest, should review and allocate fields to leagues and
clubs that represent the interests, growth, and opportunities for all residents.

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtNGM50S 1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ... 1/1



4/17/24, 1:16 PM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

New fields

Jayden Elliott <jayden.elliott08 @icloud.com>

Tue 4/16/2024 12:31 PM
To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

LET US PLAY!!

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtNGM50S 1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ... 1/1



4/17/24, 1:19 PM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

Futbol

Jayden Elliott <jayden.elliott08 @icloud.com>

Tue 4/16/2024 12:36 PM
To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

FUTBOL IS LIFE

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtNGM50S 1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ... 1/1



4/16/24, 3:58 PM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

Reform Field Allocation (Conditional Support for Pembroke Sports Complex, Project
23130.00)

Jose Escobedo <jiescobedo1978@gmail.com>

Mon 4/15/2024 4:19 PM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>;Planning Reno <Planning@reno.gov>

Dear City of Reno Council Members and Planners,

I support more fields but | want fairness in field allocation. Nothing has been done to ensure that more
resources going to the same allocation system will improve access and availability! | speak out to ensure
that you are accountable that these fields and all City resources are for all residents. Permits to use city
fields should be rotated among interested groups to ensure equal access and equity. Do not allow the
status quo to monopolize this or any precious resource like the Moana Springs Field. An independent
body, not conflicted with personal and business interest, should review and allocate fields to leagues and
clubs that represent the interests, growth, and opportunities for all residents.

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/



4/16/24, 4:19 PM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

Field Allocation Equity

kecocard@gmail.com <kecocard@gmail.com>
Mon 4/15/2024 6:20 PM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>;Planning Reno <Planning@reno.gov>
Cciinfo@battlebornfc.com <info@battlebornfc.com>

Dear City of Reno Council Members and Planners,
| support more fields but | want fairness in field allocation. Nothing has been done to ensure that more
resources going to the same allocation system will improve access and availability! | speak out to ensure

that you are accountable that these fields and all City resources are for all residents.

Permits to use city fields should be rotated among_interested groups to ensure equal access and equity.

Do not allow the status quo to monopolize this or any precious resource like the Moana Springs Field. An
independent body, not conflicted with personal and business interest, should review and allocate fields to
leagues and clubs that represent the interests, growth, and opportunities for all residents.

Thank you for taking the time to read this.

Sincerely,

Kaitlin - Parent of two kids and local Reno resident

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtNGM50S 1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ... 1/1



4/17/24, 12:54 PM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

Reform Field Allocation

Katherine Jackson <kbhill74@gmail.com>
Tue 4/16/2024 6:48 AM
To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>;Planning Reno <Planning@reno.gov>

Reform Field Allocation (Conditional Support for Pembroke Sports Complex, Project 23130.00)
Dear City of Reno Council Members and Planners,

I support more fields but | want fairness in field allocation. Nothing has been done to ensure that more
resources going to the same allocation system will improve access and availability! | speak out to ensure
that you are accountable that these fields and all City resources are for all residents. Permits to use city
fields should be rotated among interested groups to ensure equal access and equity. Do not allow the
status quo to monopolize this or any precious resource like the Moana Springs Field. An independent
body, not conflicted with personal and business interest, should review and allocate fields to leagues and
clubs that represent the interests, growth, and opportunities for all residents.

We all deserve the same right of equal access to the fields and currently the children suffer because the
adults cannot share. Please reform this!

Thanks, Katherine Jackson
Mom to a vibrant 9 year old who loves soccer!
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4/16/24, 4:13 PM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

Mayor Schieve, City Council, and City of Reno Planners

Marc Radow <marc@battlebornfc.com>
Mon 4/15/2024 4:57 PM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>;Planning Reno <Planning@reno.gov>;Mayor <Mayor@reno.gov>
Cc:Meghan Ebert <EbertM@reno.gov>;Naomi Duerr <DuerrN@reno.gov>;Miguel Martinez <MartinezMi@reno.gov>;Kathleen
Taylor <TaylorK@reno.gov>;Abigail Mayorga <MayorgaA@reno.gov>;Jenny Brekhus <BrekhusJ@reno.gov>;Stephanie D'Arcy
<sdarcy@cityofsparks.us>;Nathan Ullyot <UllyotN@reno.gov>

Dear City of Reno Council Members and Planners,

You have undoubtedly heard from many, the message below is clear, yet it
continues to be reported to me that you are uninformed (or should we suspect
dodging accountability) about this important matter to so many residents in our
community. Please reply with your meaningful initiatives to address our concerns
and correct this process of allocating fields. Please confirm the forum you will
establish so that the public will have ample opportunity to weigh in and participate
in the solution(s).

Most Cordially,

Marc Radow

| support more fields but | want fairness in field allocation. Nothing has been done
to ensure that more resources going to the same allocation system will improve
access and availability! | speak out to ensure that you are accountable that these
fields and all City resources are for all residents. Permits to use city fields should be
rotated among interested groups to ensure equal access and equity. Do not allow
the status quo to monopolize this or any precious resource like the Moana Springs
Field. An independent body, not conflicted with personal and business interest,
should review and allocate fields to leagues and clubs that represent the interests,
growth, and opportunities for all residents.

Marc Radow

President

(775) 745-7520

Battle Born Futbol Club

www.BattleBornFC.com
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4/17/24, 9:03 AM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

Field allocation

Sarah McCalden <smccalden@ymail.com>
Mon 4/15/2024 7:36 PM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Dear City of Reno Council Members and Planners,

| support more fields but | want fairness in field allocation. Nothing has been done to
ensure that more resources going to the same allocation system will improve access and
availability! | speak out to ensure that you are accountable that these fields and all City
resources are for all residents. Permits to use city fields should be rotated among
interested groups to ensure equal access and equity. Do not allow the status quo to
monopolize this or any precious resource like the Moana Springs Field. An independent
body, not conflicted with personal and business interest, should review and allocate fields
to leagues and clubs that represent the interests, growth, and opportunities for all
residents.

Sarah

Yahoo Mail: Search, Organize, Conquer
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